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(check or money order only) must be in a closed envelope addressed to the filing
office and a self-addressed, prepaid envelope must be enclosed for the return of a
receipt for payment of filing fees and time-stamped copy of the document. If
proper payment is not included, the document will be returned to the sender
unfiled.

It is strongly encouraged that documents be filed with the Magisterial District
Courts via U.S. mail to the applicable District Court office and payments for
fines/costs/restitution be made via US. mail or online at
https://ujsportal.pacourts.us/PayOnline.aspx.

Effective May 18, 2020, the Magisterial District Courts resumed the processing of
evictions for which a judgment for possession was entered by the Court prior
to March 27, 2020.

Safety measures including but not limited to the following will be implemented
with in-person proceedings until further notice:

a. Start times will be staggered and the time between proceedings will be
increased in order to minimize person-to-person contact;

b. Generally, only necessary participants will be allowed entry to
courtrooms and hearing rooms in order to minimize person-to-person
contact;

c. Participants including but not limited to litigants, defendants, attorneys, and
witnesses will wear a facemask and practice social distancing in all areas
of the Courts, including but not limited to courtrooms and waiting areas,
unless the presiding judge authorizes otherwise;

d. Participants will utilize the band sanitizers located in common areas,
courtrooms, and hearing rooms; and

e. High-touched surfaces will be cleaned and disinfected as practicable
throughout the day, and all surfaces will be thoroughly cleaned and
disinfected after hours.

All employees and court visitors including but not limited to contractors and

vendors will wear a facemask and practice social distancing until further
notice.

Until further notice, all individuals entering the courthouse will be temperature
screened and those with a temperature of 100.4°F or above will be denied entry.
Any individual with a scheduled court event who is denied entry shall contact the
respective Court office via telephone as soon as possible for further instruction.
Court employees may attend off-site conferences and trainings at the discretion of
their supervisor.

Court events and meetings involving a large number of individuals will be
rescheduled or held via advanced communication technology until further notice.







